
 

ARROWHEAD IMPROVEMENTS ASSOCIATION, INC 
BOARD MEETING  

SATURDAY, JUNE 20, 2015, 2:00pm 
ARROWHEAD FIREHOUSE 

 
 

Pledge of Allegiance: Veteran Craig Pugh led the Pledge. 
 
Call to Order and Determination of Quorum:  President Mike Wigent called the meeting to 
order at 2:05pm.  A quorum was determined.  Present were President Mike Wigent, Vice-
President John Moseman, Secretary Kathy Krohn, Treasurer Al Hale, Tim Carlson, Curt Treichel, 
Val Taylor. 
 
Special Program:  Lucas Martin from CPW presented a “Bear Awareness” program.  There is a 
non-profit group in Lake City called Lake City Friends of Bears that have a website if you want 
more information on living with bears. 
 
Adoption of Agenda with any Additions or Deletions:  Two additions to the agenda were 
made: Motion to approve Accountant report and a section entitled “Owner’s Letters to the 
Board.”  Curt made a motion to adopt the amended agenda, seconded and approved.  No 
deletions were made. 
 
Report on Special Meeting:  Mike gave an overview of the special meeting held Friday, June 19. 
 
Approval of May Minutes: A motion was made by Curt to adopt the May 2015 minutes with 
the correction of the spelling of the Squirrell name.  Motion was seconded and approved. 
 
Review of Financial Statements: Al reported on the financial statements and stated financials 
are flowing smoothly. 
 
Facts vs. Fiction:  Mike reported the AIA and the ASC snow groomers are housed in the 
equipment shed along with some fire department equipment and other AIA winter equipment. 
 
Old Business:  There was no old business to report. 
 
New Business: 
Regulation Revisions:  The proposed changes in the Enforcement Regulations will be posted on 
the AIA website for review and placed on the July meeting agenda for resident comments and 
adoption. 



Weed Awareness and Sprayer raffle:  Tim reported that a commercial spraying company will 
be hired to spray the noxious weeds on AIA property.  Six sprayers and 2-4-D weed control 
herbicide were raffled off to the audience. 
 
Accountant Report:  Al made a motion to approve the “Independent Accountant Report on 
Apply Agreed-Upon Procedures: from Chadwick, Steinkirchner, Davis & Co., P.C.”  Motion was 
seconded and approved. 
 
Owners Letter to the Board:  
Drug Testing of Employees:  All employees are bound by the policy outlined in the employee 
handbook.  Drug testing is not required under Colorado Law and the AIA will abide by the 
Colorado Statues. 
Condition of Roads now and in the future: Gravel Roads are a maintenance item on the 
financial statements.   
 
Reports:  Written reports are attached to the minutes. 
 
Board Announcements: 
 
Dave Tobler, AIA office manager, is taking the HOA state manager test today. 
 
Minutes will have a different appearance going forward using Roberts Rule of Order guidelines. 
 
Mike presented Sharon Pugh with her departing gift from the BOD and thanked her for all she 
contributed to the community during her tenure on the BOD. 
 
Owner Announcements:  The 4th of July picnic in coming up.  Volunteers are needed for the 
children’s games. 
 
Owner Comment:  One owner had a question concerning cisterns.  The Board will look into the 
question and provide the owner with an answer. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:16pm. 
 
Kathy Krohn, 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 












